
Calendar 
Saturday 

JOAD 
9 am and 10:30 am 

 

LEAGUES 

Tuesday 3D  

7:00 pm 

Thursday 3D 

7:00 pm 

 
UPCOMING 

EVENTS 
 

Triple Crown 
Friday 

 March 16, 2018 
Clean up: 1:00 pm 

Set up 5:00 pm 
 

Triple Crown 

March 17, 2018 
9:00 am 

 And 
1:00 pm 

March 18, 2018 
10:00 am only 

 

CFA 
Scholarship 

Dinner 
April 14, 2018 

4:30 doors open 
6:00 dinner 

 

Next Board 

Meeting 
April 9, 2018 

7:00 pm 

 

  March 2018 

 

 

        
 

  

Cheyenne Field Archers 

Newsletter 
www.cheyennefieldarchers.com/index.asp 

Minutes of 03-12-2018 
 
Present: Greg Wooden, Kent Ketterling, Gary Cox, Myron, Reed, Tim Zacharies, 
David Hays, Kayla Ketterling, Dan Conrad, Robert Graham, Connie Crandall, Kelly 
Thornberry. 
 
Meeting Called to order at 6:59 pm 
 
Treasurers Report was presented by Connie Crandall. A motion to accept the 
treasurer’s report as read by Bob Graham, Second by Myron Reed. 
 
Old Business:  

The CFA held the state indoor on March 3
rd

 and 4
th
, 2018.  

The popcorn popper has been purchased and used at Triple Crown, the blue face 

shoot and state indoor. 

 

New Business: 

Connie increased the amount of coverage on building and contents to cover what we 

currently have collected and stored. 

 

Mark Gaskill made a proposal to the board to write grants for the club. The decision 

will be made on or before next board meeting to work with Mark on writing grants for 

the CFA.  

 

Kelly Thornbury wanted to know if we could add yardage markers to the floor. Due to 

the nature of our 3D shoots that do not allow range finders and are unmarked 

yardage it was determined that would not work. 

 

Robert Graham brought in 2 proposals for adding additional storage to the existing 

facility. Because of the lack of land around the club building adding on to the existing 

garage would only be a stop gap until we out grow that also. After a short discussion 

another option for short term storage was purchasing a storage pod or movable 

shed.  

 

The WSAA state Vegas shoot will be held in Cheyenne at the CFA indoor range on 

February 2
nd

 and 3
rd

, 2019. 

 

Wyoming State Parks outdoor summer slam is June 2 at Curt Gowdy. Volunteers are 

needed to man the Clubs booth and work with young archers. 

 

Motion to adjourn by Robert Graham, second by Tim Zacharies. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:39 pm. 

 

 

 



  There are still tickets available for the African Safari. Tickets are $20.00 

each or 6 for $100.  Contact any board member if you are interested. Drawing 

will be held this Sunday, March 18, 2018 at the end of Triple Crown. Information 

regarding what is included in this safari is on page 4 of the newsletter. 

The Tuesday and Thursday night 3D fun leagues are in full swing. This is a 

great time to get primed for the 3rd leg of the Triple Crown coming up March 17th 

and 18th, 2018.  

Tickets are available for the Scholarship dinner on April 14, 2018 for $15.00 

per person by contacting Lora Ketterling or Connie Crandall. Raffle tickets are also 

available for a heavy duty porch or patio swing, $5 each or 6 for $25. The CFA has 

awarded 5 scholarships the last 2 years to college bound young adults from our 

club.  

On March 3rd and 4th the Cheyenne Field Archers hosted the WSAA state 

indoor and Northwest Sectional of the NFAA. It was a fair turnout with 10 JOAD 

shooters and 32 adults competing in the two day tournament. 

Left: Gavin Steele and Monica Mallon 

totaling their scores from Sundays WSAA 

shoot. 

 

 

 

Right:  Scoring the kids targets at Sunday 

WSAA shoot. 

 

Thank You to Connie Crandall, Myron Reed and Judy Wooden for setting up a 

table and promoting our club at the Sportsmen’s Warehouse on February 24th. 



Are you bored? 

Is the most interesting conversation you have with your significant other 

start with what’s for supper? Then you need to get involved with this club. We 

have plenty of volunteer opportunities available, for an hour, a couple hours some 

nights, a half day or the whole weekend.  Some of the events we put on that 

require many volunteers are the Triple Crown in January, February and March and 

Bow hunter Weekend in August. There is also the scholarship committee that can 

always use help raising money for the scholarship fund and setting up for the 

dinner this year.  If interested in helping with any of these events contact any 

board member or come to the next board meeting on April 9 at 7:00 pm. Your 

boredom will be alleviated and the “what’s for supper” conversation can be 

avoided, as long as you fill your tags. But that’s on you and not due to boredom. 

 

Recipes 

Elephant Stew: 

 

1 medium sized elephant (African are best) 

500 bushels potatoes 

200 bushels carrots 

250 bushels tomatoes 

2 wheelbarrows onions (heaped) 

100 lbs. salt 

100 lbs. pepper 

10 qts. Vinegar 

1500 gallons brown gravy 

3000 sprigs parsley 

 

Cut elephant into bite sized pieces (this will take about 2 months).  

Cut vegetables into cubes (another 2 months).  

Place meat in pan, cover with the brown gravy and simmer for 4 weeks. 

Add the salt and pepper to taste. 

When the meat is tender, add the vegetables. Simmer for another 4 weeks. 

Garnish with parsley. 

 

This will serve 3800 people, but if more are expected, add 2 rabbits. This is optional, as many people dislike finding a hare in their 

stew. 

By Anonymous 1968. 



  



2018 Shoot Dates 

Triple Crown 
There will only be 3 lines per weekend this year. 

Concession’s available onsite 

January 20 & 21, 2018  9am and 1pm on Saturday -- 10am on Sunday 
February 17 & 18, 2018  9am and 1pm on Saturday -- 10am on Sunday 
March 17 & 18, 2018  9am and 1pm on Saturday -- 10am on Sunday 

 

3D league 
Tuesday’s 7:00 pm Open at 6:30, shoot at 7:00 
Thursday’s 7:00 pm Open at 6:30, shoot at 7:00 
 

Scholarship Steak Dinner 
April 14, 2018 Silent Auction 4:30; Dinner 6:00 pm –  

Tickets will be available on Tuesday and Thursday evenings and at all Triple Crown events. 

 

Trad Shoot/Swap Meet/Lunch 
May 12, 2018   9am 
December 1, 2018 9am 
 

Carp shoot 
June 10, 2018 (Tentative) 
 

Bow Hunter Weekend 
August 4

th
 and 5

th
, 2018 

 

RMAA 
July 15, 2018 

 

High Plains Archery--Laramie 
Indoor May 19, 2018 
Outdoor July 21

st
 & 22

nd
, 2018 
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------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------     

President 
Dan Conrad 

 
Vice President 

David Hays 
 

Secretary 
Greg Wooden 

 
Treasurer  

Connie Crandall 
 

Membership Registrar 
Mike Lancaster 

Next Board Meeting  

April 9, 2018 

7:00pm 

 

Board Members   

Kent Ketterling 

Bob Graham 

Tim Zacharias 

Myron Reed 

Gary Cox 

 

 Alternates   

Jim Fraundiest 

Judy Wooden 
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177 Members 
 


